

NEWSLETTER

Meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of the month, **7:00 p.m.**

PO Box 162

715-568-2203

www.bloomerrodandgun.org

SEPTEMBER 2017

NO.9

The September meeting of the Bloomer Rod and Gun Club will be held on Tuesday, September 12, at the Rod and Gun Clubhouse at 7 p.m. On tap for the lunch committee will be Katie and the Noodle Makers.

"THINK ABOUT IT"

We have to "plow this ground" every year, so it's time to start thinking about it. At the October meeting, October 10, we will be working up a list of candidates for the November election of three Board of Directors members. There may be a need for a Foundation Board member as well. It's not very difficult to do this job, and it is a necessary thing to take care of the Club's interests. With over 500 members, we should have to worry about pushing and shoving into the lines to sign up.

COMING UP

There will be a Concealed Carry Class on September 23 put on by Trigger Control, LLC. For details and registration, call 715.559.1967 or www.triggercontrol.us. The class size is a max of 16, or a minimum of 10. Rod and Gun members have priority. This class is for the ladies.

There will be another **Shed Dog Event** on Sept. 23. This will not be at the Rod and Gun Club. For info and details, you can call John or Brittany Beyer at 715.568.3329.

CONTACT

At the last meeting it was mentioned how important it is to contact your representative at all level regarding issues at hand. Here is contact information for State and Federal reps:

WI Sen. Sheila Harsdorf, R-River Falls, State Capitol, Room 18 South, PO Box 7882, Madison, WI 53717-7882; 608.266.7745, 800.862.1092

 $\frac{\textbf{Sen.Harsdorf@legis.wisconsin.go}}{\underline{v}}$

WI Sen. Terry Moulton, R-Town of Seymour, State Capitol, Room 306 So., PO Box 7822, Madison, WI 53707-7822; 608.266.7511; 888.437.9436 sen.Moulton@legis.wisconsin.gov

WI Sen. Kathleen Vinehout, D-Alma; State Capitol, Room 3 South, PO Box 7882, Madison, WI 53707-7882; 608.266.8546; 877.763.6636; Sen. Vinehout@legis.wiscons in.gov

State Rep. Chris Danou, D-Trempealeau; State Capitol Room 303 West, PO Box 8952, Madison, WI 53708; 608.266.7016; 888.534.0091; Rep.Danou@legis.wisconsin.

State Rep Kathleen Bernier, R-Lake Hallie; State Capitol, Room 107 West, PO Box 8953, Madison, WI 53708; 608.266.9172; Rep.Bernier@legis.wisconsin.gov

State Rep. Warren Petryk, \$-Town of Pleasant Valley; State Capitol, Room 306 North, PO Box 8953, Madison, WI 53708; 608.266.0660; 888.534.0093; Rep.Petryk@legis.wi.gov

Rep. Rob Summerfield<u>rep.summerfield@legis.wis.gov</u> or
715.379.7910

US Senator Ron Johnson, 386 Russell Senate Office Building, Washington, DC 20510; 202.224.532

US Senator Tammy Baldwin, 1 Russell Courtyard, Washington, DC 20510; 202.224.5653

US Rep Duffy, 1208 Longworth HOR, Washington, DC 20515; 202.225.3365 (Just try getting these addresses to fit in columns!)

SOUND

The effort is still ongoing to change the status of firearms suppressors. As usual, the far left is saying, "Wait, that's not a sound suppressor, that's a machine gun." Even the BATF admits the finger printing and \$200 tax is a bit ridiculous. It seems the most objections to the Hearing Protection Act, is that the NRA is promoting the act. Never mind the fact that suppressors do not silence a gun. They reduce the sound of the Several gun groups shot. have invited the media to shoots to demonstrate the Hearing protection Act is just what it says. But, of course, they were turned down. Fake news abounds—guess that's why the mainstream media has a credibility problem.

ON WISCONSIN

Have you ever encountered an overbearing game warden? Well, I have. That being said, the Assembly Bill 411 should not be OK'd. The open fields laws should be the same for all law enforcement officers. Contact your State Senators and Reps with your opinion.